
TOWN OF MILLS 

Resolution 2020-53_ 

A RESOLUTION CONCERNING RECYCLING BINS 

WHEREAS,  the Town of Mills, Wyoming, participated with the City of Casper in a recycling 

program under which the City of Casper undertook all of the labor associated with picking up and 

sorting recycling materials; and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Mills supplied recycling bins for this purpose; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Casper determined that continuing to be responsible for the burden and 

expense of unilaterally undertaking the recycling program had become cost prohibitive and sought 

to have Mills pay for its representational share of the same; and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Mills elected not to participate in the same and discontinue its 

participation; and  

WHEREAS, the Town of Mills does not wish to indicate that it is not supportive of recycling in 

the Natrona County community but rather has undertaken this action due to the need to conserve 

its economic resources as the present time; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Casper has expressed a need and desire to obtain the receptacles which 

it can put to use for this purpose; and 

WHEREAS, the receptacles constitute a physical and potentially environmental hazard when not 

in their preexisting use as recycling receptacles, and no other use exists for them, and this burden 

will fall upon the Town of Mills to be responsible for; and  

WHEREAS, the City of Casper putting the receptacles to use will continue their existing use and 

not create a hazard or burden upon the Town of Mills 

NOW, THEREFORE,  the Town of Mills hereby resolves to provide that the City of Casper may 

employ the receptacles for its ongoing recycling program and remove them to a locality which it 

determines to be suitable for that purpose, and to assume all responsibility for the same. 

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED on this _____ day of ___________________, 2020. 

 

              

Seth Coleman, Mayor     Sara McCarthy, Council 

 

 

 

 

              

Darla R. Ives, Council     James Hollander, Council 

 

 

 

       

Ronald Wales, Council 

 

 

ATTESTED: 

 

       

Christine Trumbull, Town Clerk 

 


